JOHN M. SHIMKUS

ENERGY AND COMMERCE COMMITTEE

SUBCOMMITTEES:

ENVIRONMENT AND HAZARDOUS
MATERIALS
VICE GAUMAN
ENERGY AND AIR CUALITY
TELECOMMUNICATIONS
COMMERCE, TRADE, AND CONSUMER

PROTECTION

BALTIC CAUCUS
CO-CHARMAN

www.house.gov/shimkus

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Wiashington, AC 20515-1320

513 CANNON BUILDING WASHINGYON, DC 2051: (202) 225-5271

3130 CHATHAM RD., SUITI SPRINGFIELD, IL 62704 (217) 492-5090

> 508 West Main Street Collinsville, IL 62234 (618) 344–3065

221 EAST BROADWAY, SUITE CENTRALIA, IL 62801 (618) 532-9676

December 5, 2001

The Honorable Jared L. Cohon Chair, U.S. Nuclear Waste Technical Review Board 2300 Clarendon Boulevard, Suite 1300 Arlington, VA 22201

Dear Dr. Cohon:

First, I would like to thank you for the work you have been doing in Nevada to discuss the status of Yucca Mountain site characterization over the last few months. I have had the pleasure of visiting Yucca Mountain in the past and have seen the research and the science that has gone into studying whether this site would be an appropriate nuclear waste repository or not. As you may be aware, I am from the State of Illinois, which is home to the most nuclear power plants in the nation. So this issue is a concern to many in my state.

Second, I have a question that I was hoping you, or your staff, could answer for me. Are you aware of any technical issues or concerns applicable to the site recommendation phase of the Yucca Mountain Project, that directly and negatively impact human health and safety, that could not be mitigated prior to the closure of the repository, which under the current design would occur 100-300 years after its opening?

I look forward to hearing the answer to this question. If should have any questions, please feel free to contact me, or my staff, at your convenience.

John Shimkus

Member of Congress